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From the PrincipalΩǎ 5Ŝǎƪ ς  
 

 
 
Harmony Day 
Harmony Day is coming up next week, it is officially on 21 March. We have an incursion 

organised for the students on Monday or Wednesday next week. This is being paid for with a 

grant that Ibu Brown successfully accessed. Lynton Allan is an artist and story teller and comes 

highly recommended by other schools.  

Lƴ [ȅƴǘƻƴΩǎ ƻǿƴ ǿƻǊŘǎΥ ¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ L Ŏŀƴ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǎǘƻǊȅǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŀǊŜΥ ¢ƘŜ ŀǊǘ ƻŦ 

creative living in the face of challenges, The colours of life- facing anger, depression and 

search for joy, Priceless artwork- what am I worth? Colours of Australia- inspirational stories 

and art. The stories I use are from personal life experiences and from my reflections of nature 

and life. I come with a mix of fun and inspirational art/stories. 

We hope all the children enjoy this incursion and wear orange or traditional dress on the day.  
 

School Council 
The first meeting of the new Council was held last night. 
Congratulations to Chris Parker who was elected as School Council 
President again, and to Tracy Baulman who is Vice President. 
The School Council subcommittees that will operate this year are: 

¶ Education and Policy ς convener Adriana Dickinson 

¶ Buildings, Grounds and Facilities ς no convener as yet 

¶ Finance ς Treasurer  - Annalise Scarmen  

 Vice Treasurer ς Alan McKinlay 

¶ School Events ς convener Natalie Woodward 

¶ School Promotions and Marketing ς convener Jane Templeton 

The School Events group will replace the disbanded PFA group. 
Everybody is welcome to join a subcommittee, we hope you do. We will publish meeting 
dates and times once finalised. 

 
 

  

  



 
School Council Dates and Events 
 

Group Meeting Date Time  

Education and Policy 1 May 5:30pm 

School Council 9 May 7:00pm 

Twilight Working Bee 16 March 5-7:00pm 

School Events Group ς working on Easter Raffle 23 March 9-12:30pm 

 
 

Child Safety: 

As part of the requirements of the Child Safety Policy and 

action plan developed in 2016 as a DET directive in response 

to the Betrayal of Trust Report, we have to commit to 

empower our students to protect themselves from harm.  

Within one inquiry over the year staff teach protective 

behaviours to our students, this is also reiterated 

throughout the year and is the message given from the 

Principal Team at appropriate times. The important messages to students: 

¶ Listen to what their body is telling them ς learn to read their own warning signs 

¶ How to respond to unsafe situations 

¶ Seek assistance from safe adults, within and outside of the home 

¶ bƻǘƘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǎƻ ŀǿŦǳƭ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘ 

¶ Everyone has right to feel safe 

Two books we have bought as resources in each classroom to be used to support the learning 

and empowering of students are: 

Ψaȅ ¦ƴŘŜǊǇŀƴǘǎ wǳƭŜΗΩ .ȅ YŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ wƻŘ tƻǿŜǊ 

Ψ{ƻƳŜ {ŜŎǊŜǘǎ {ƘƻǳƭŘ bŜǾŜǊ ōŜ YŜǇǘΩ ōȅ WŀȅƴŜŜƴ {ŀƴŘŜǊǎ 

If you would like to view these resources please come to the office and request to see them 

or ask your classroom teacher. 

These books were recommended by SECASA (South Eastern Centre against Sexual Assault) 

At professional development given to us by SECASA last year we learnt about some 

statistics: 

In 2013 1:4 female and 1:7 male students experienced sexual abuse. 

мΥо ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ŘƛǎŎƭƻǎǳǊŜΦ 

90% of perpetrators are male. 

The most vulnerable ages are 3-8 years. 

Definition of Abuse ς someone uses power, force or authority to involve a child in sexual 

activity. Sexual activity can be anything from comments to physical activity. 

Self-care ς 24 hour free counselling helpline 9594 2289 Lifeline 13 11 14 

 

School Assembly 
There will be a whole school assembly tomorrow 16 
March. Foundation ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ learning will be promoted. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Us  

http://heanyparkps.

vic.edu.au/  

heany.park.ps@edu

mail.vic.gov.au  

 

 

 
Parent Information Session ς International Baccalaureate Primary Years Programme  

This morning four staff enthusiastically worked with parents to help them develop a deeper 

understanding of how we plan, teach and assess our curriculum. We discussed our 

programme of inquiry and how we teach attitudinal skills along with subject skills and deep 

levels of thinking. We gave examples of provocations used to launch inquiries and inspire 

students to be curious.  Feedback was very positive. 
 
 

Parent Information Sessions on Teaching and Learning 
Date Time Content 

19 April 9-10:00am Literacy Learning 

How we teach the skills of reading and writing from Prep to  

Year 6 

24 July 9-10:00am Mathematics Learning 

How we teach maths skills and knowledge from Prep to Year 6 

21 August 9-10:00am Computers in school 

How we use digital technologies to enhance learning 

 
 

Parent concerns and complaints: 

I have had a number of parents contact me today very 

upset and disappointed that they have been 

approached by some parents to sign a petition around 

the selection of the Middle School Camp. School 

Council have a policy on Parent Concerns and 

Complaints and the 

organisation of a petition is not a recommended avenue. 

The policy is available on our school website for viewing.  

The teaching staff have chosen the camp at Arrabri Lodge, 

Warburton, with the best interests of the students in mind. 

The camp is well known to the staff and is highly 

recommended. I hope you can support this decision and be 

positive about the exciting opportunity that will be afforded to all of the middle school 

students in September. More information and an expression of interest will be sent home 

shortly to Middle School families. Staff go to a lot of trouble to care for all of the children and 

are very cognisant that for some children it is their first time away from home. Every effort is 

made to ensure the Camp is a positive experience.  

 

Student free curriculum days: 

¶ 12 June ς The pedagogy of inquiry and our IB Primary Years Programme 

¶ 16 July ς Literacy Focus 

 

OSHClub will be available for child care on these days. The booking will be available a month 

before each designated date. Booking is on line. 

 

 
 

http://heanyparkps.vic.edu.au/
http://heanyparkps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:heany.park.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:heany.park.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

Feb 9  Anna Koutros 

Feb 16  Bree Bell 

Feb 23  Lisa Halbert 

Mar 2  Rebecca Neill 

Mar 8  Anna Hardy 

Mar 16  Tracy Baulman 

Mar 23  Claire Stafford 

Mar 29 Angie Boustead 

 

Apr 20  Lynette Clarke

Apr 27  Bonnie Lung 

May 4  Anna Koutros 

May 11 Bree Bell 

May 18 Lisa Halbert 

May 25 Rebecca Neill 

June 1 Anna Hardy 

June 8 Tracy Baulman 

June 15 Claire Stafford 

June 22 Lynette Clarke 

June 29 Tricia Pollard 

 

 

 

 

 

School Camps: 

¶ 17-19 Sept ς Year 3/4 Arrabri Lodge, Warburton 

¶ 10-12 Dec ς Year 5 Camp to Sovereign Hill  

 
Early Arrival at school 
We are having a number of students dropped at school too early, before there is supervision. 
Please ensure children arrive between 8:30am and 8:50am. If children arrive before 8:30am 
please book them into Before School Care. 
 
 
¢ƘŜ Ψ/ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ²ŜƭƭΩ Ŏƻƻƪōƻƻƪ ƛǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻǇƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 
from the office at $30 each or two copies for $50. This makes a great 
present as well as having a copy for yourself! 
 
 

 
Parent volunteers are a valuable asset to our school. Their contribution and support has 
helped make Heany Park Primary School the wonderful school it is today. 
Whether helping out with classroom activities, camps or sport events etc it is a requirement 
that a current Working with Children Check is held. 
To apply go to www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au and please ensure you list Heany Park 
Primary School as an organisation you are volunteering at. 
 
 

 
Kind regards 
Janet Evison 

Principal 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjN5IW70erZAhVFVrwKHQdXA4UQjRwIBg&url=http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/&psig=AOvVaw1SjFG4u8p5tMu8jA066tZA&ust=1521076442975524


 
CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ 5Ŝǎƪ ς  

 
Education and Policy Committee 

2018 Membership 
 
¢ƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ tƻƭƛŎȅ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƛǎ ŀ ǎǳō-committee of 
School Council and has been in operation for several years. Over this 
time it has been pivotal in providing a forum for the communication of 
ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ School Strategic Plan, Annual Implementation 
Plan and regular reports from the Literacy, Numeracy and Transdisciplinary Professional 
Learning Teams. As well, the committee oversees the development and review of school 
policies. Feedback from student groups such as Junior School Council and Playground Peer 
Mediators, are also presented.  
 
The committee comprises staff and parent members and meetings are generally convened 
twice a term on Tuesdays at a mutually suitable time, as determined by committee members 
at the commencement of each School Council year - currently the committee meets at 5.30pm. 
 
Our next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday the 1st of May at 5.30pm in the staffroom and 
interested parents are most welcome to attend. If you would like to become a regular member 
of this committee for 2018, please contact the school on 9764 5533. 
 
Over the course of the year, selected School Council endorsed policies are published in the 
school newsletter. 
aŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǇƻƭƛŎƛŜǎ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ LƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ 
ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ /ƘƛƭŘ {ŀŦŜǘȅ tƻƭƛŎȅ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƻǳǘƭƛƴŜǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜǎΣ ƛƴ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ 
Department Guidelines. 
 
Thank you 
 
Adriana Dickinson 
(Education and Policy Committee Convener) 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Hi all,  
 
We're nearly at the end of the term already! I guess time flies when you're having fun. 
Just a reminder to make sure all enrolment and medical details are all updated. You 
can do so online through your accounts or if you have any documents or medication 
that are required with us, please drop them in as soon as you can.  
There will be a brief presentation on the 2019 Prep Information Night next 
week regarding before and after school care for new families that may be considering 
attending the program.  
We will also be setting up a suggestion box at our sign-in/sign-out area on ways that 
the program can be further improved and some feedback on what's working well so 
far this year.  
Brochures for holiday programs at other services will be available in the coming weeks 
for those looking at booking across the Easter holiday break. 
And finally, if bookings and cancellations can be confirmed in advance prior to the 
session, it would be greatly appreciated. Look forward to seeing you around! 
 
Kind regards, your OSHC team, Nathan, Sharon and Kaushi. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiGtuj8lO3ZAhWCy7wKHTSgAGoQjRwIBg&url=https://www.seek.com.au/companies/oshclub-434070&psig=AOvVaw05utaNN81_thAXl6dXIlO1&ust=1521163283842799


        Week 4 ς Student of the Week 

 
Back L-R Catriona (3/4M), Caitlin (5AH), Joshua (2ML), Nathan (2RW), Ethan (4CK), 

Front L-R Jack (0SB), Blake (0DW), Isabella (0JC) 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

CHILD SAFETY POLICY  
 

 

 

 

Introduction  
The protection of children is the responsibility of everyone who works at Heany Park Primary School 

(HPPS), including its staff, contractors, parents and volunteers. We all share responsibility for promoting the 

wellbeing and safety of children. 

Heany Park Primary School has zero tolerance for child abuse and is committed to acting in the best 

interests of children and to keeping them safe at all times. 

 

Commitment 

¶ HPPS and its School Council are committed to: 

o promoting child safety in its school environment 

o ensuring the safety and best interests of the children in its care, taking into account children of cultural 

and linguistic diversity and those with disabilities 

o a zero tolerance to child abuse 

o actively working to empower the students in our care 

o implementing and continuously improving procedures and systems that promote and influence an 

organisational culture of child safety that provides a safe environment for our students 

 

¶ Ensuring child safety is about balancing expectations and complying with legal obligations. It is not about 

creating an atmosphere of suspicion. 

 

¶ It is the role of the School Council and the Principal to monitor HPPSôs adherence to this policy. This will 

be done by: 

o ensuring that child safety is reflected in all School Council  discussions and policy development. 

o consideration by the Principal, responsible staff members and the School Council, of areas for 

continual improvement. 

 

Roles and Responsibilities 

¶ The Principal and the School Council are responsible for developing strategies that embed an 

organisational culture of child safety at HPPS. These strategies will give the highest priority to the 

promotion and protection of a child's safety, health, development, education and wellbeing. 

 

¶ Everyone involved in the school has a role to play and is responsible for protecting children and upholding 

the duty of care that HPPS owes to all of its students. 

 

¶ The schoolôs policies and procedures will provide the names and contact details of staff who have specific 

responsibilities in relation to child safety and for receiving reports of suspicion of child abuse. 

 

Values and Principles 

¶ The following values and principles will guide HPPS in implementing consistent policies and influence 

an organisational culture of child safety: 

o Child safety policies and procedures will support ongoing assessment and identification and 

minimisation of the risk of child abuse in the school environment. 

o Our culture will foster openness so that all persons, and particularly children, may feel safe to disclose 

concerns or risks of harm to children. 

o Appropriate conduct and behaviour towards children will be expected at all times. 

o Policies will support the processes that assist the school to engage the most appropriate personnel to 

work with children. 

o Annual staff training will occur to ensure there is a full awareness and understanding of policies and 

processes. 



o Suspected or actual abuse of children will be reported promptly to the appropriate authorities. 

o Support and assistance will be provided to children who have suffered abuse and to their families. 

 

Recruitment 

¶ HPPS will implement recruitment processes that will assist in the effective selection of suitable personnel, 

including staff, volunteers and contractors. 

  

These processes will ensure: 

o new and existing staff, volunteers and contractors understand the importance of child safety and are 

aware of the school's policies and procedures 

o each job or category of job for school staff that involves child-connected work has a clear statement, 

which includes the job's requirements, duties and responsibilities regarding child safety and the 

essential or relevant qualifications, experience and attributes in relation to child safety 

o compliance with school policy for recruitment and selection of staff for obtaining, verifying and 

recording information about a person whom it proposes to engage to perform child-connected work, 

including processes for screening and background checks 

o induction of new staff, volunteers and contractors into the school's policies, codes, practices and 

procedures governing child safety and child-connected work 

o that a staff member's continuing suitability for child-connected work is monitored and assessed 

 

¶ All applicants for jobs that involve child-connected work for HPPS must be informed about the school's 

Child Safety Policy and its Child Safety Code of Conduct. 

 

¶ HPPS will implement practices that enable the Principal and the School Council to be satisfied that people 

engaged in child-connected work for the school perform appropriately in relation to child safety. 

 

Procedures for responding to and reporting suspected child abuse 

¶ The school will implement and continually improve its procedures for responding to and reporting 

suspected abuse of a child. The school will also implement practices and programmes that will support, 

encourage and enable school staff, parents and children to understand, identify, discuss and report child 

safety matters. 

 

¶ Our procedures will be based on the following: 

o compliance with mandatory reporting laws and obligations imposed by the criminal law to report a 

belief that child abuse may have occurred 

o ensuring any situation is handled appropriately 

o concerns of child abuse are reported to the Victoria Police and relevant authorities 

o HPPS provides support to the person/s making allegations of child abuse 

o all parties involved in an allegation of child abuse are treated fairly and consistently 

o clarity as to who should notify any concerns and who to notify within HPPS 

o what processes should be followed during and after an investigation 

o they will be easily accessible for all persons within the school and they will be simple and easy to 

understand for children. 

 

¶ The school will support or assist children who disclose child abuse, or are otherwise linked to suspected 

child abuse, by: 

o ensuring they have access to school support personnel, such as counsellors and school psychologists  

o ensuring their situation is treated confidentially and with sensitivity 

o ensuring they have all the necessary staff support around them and are given due consideration for and 

necessary adjustments in the curriculum and co-curriculum programmes 

o providing such other support or assistance as may be reasonable 

 

Reducing or removing risks of child abuse 

¶ HPPS will implement appropriate policies and practices for the early identification and response to risks 

of abuse in its physical and online environment. Such policies and practices will: 



o promote understanding by all school personnel of its expectations in relation to behaviour and conduct 

when interacting with children and the consequences of failing to abide by those expectations 

o seek to achieve ongoing risk assessment to identify and mitigate risk in the school's physical and online 

environment, taking into account the age and needs of the students, the nature of the activities 

undertaken at HPPS and the particular risks they might present 

o provide for ongoing training, education and support for all school personnel in relation to 

understanding child abuse, identifying risks and areas for improvement, the school's policies and 

practices for reporting concerns of child abuse and how to respond 

¶ HPPS will implement practices that increase the awareness within the school of the need for our internal 

systems to protect children. 

 

Promoting child empowerment and participation 

¶ The Principal and the School Council are responsible for developing strategies to deliver appropriate 

education about: 

o standards of behaviour for students attending HPPS 

o healthy and respectful relationships (including sexuality) 

o resilience 

o child abuse awareness and prevention 

¶ The school will ensure that the prevention approaches it adopts for its students will be focused on 

initiatives that build their awareness and encourage them to disclose behaviour that makes them feel 

unsafe. 

 

Communication 

¶ The school community will be informed about this policy. It will be publicly available. It will be available 

on the school's website and communicated in the school's newsletters, personnel induction programmes 

and during recruitment and enrolment processes for staff, contractors and volunteers. 

¶ All School Council members, staff, volunteers and contractors of HPPS will be made aware of this policy 

and the school's commitment to child safety. 

 

Definitions 
 

Child An individual who is under the age of 18 years or who is enrolled as a 

student at HPPS 

Child abuse Child abuse includes- 

(a)  any act committed against a child involving- 

            (i) a sexual offence; or 

            (ii) the offence of grooming; and 

(b) the infliction, on a child, of- 

             (i) physical violence; or 

             (ii) serious emotional or psychological harm; and 

(c) serious neglect of a child 

Child-connected 

work 

This is work that is authorised by HPPS that is performed by an adult in the 

school environment while children are present or reasonably 

expected to be present 

Child safety Child safety encompasses matters related to protecting all children from 

child abuse, managing the risk of child abuse, providing support to a child 

at risk of child abuse, and responding to incidents or allegations of child 

abuse 

School 

environment 

 

The Heany Park school environment is any physical or virtual place made 

available or authorised by Heany Park for use by a child during or outside 

school hours, and includes: 

(a) online school environments including email and intranet systems 

(b) other locations used for school camps, sporting events, tours, 

            excursions, competitions and other events 

 



Related Documents 

¶ Child Safety Code of Conduct 

¶ Camp 

¶ Duty of Care and Procedures 

¶ Excursions and Incursions 

¶ eSmart Policy: Acceptable Use of Technologies Appendix 

¶ Information Privacy 

¶ Mandatory Reporting Policy 

¶ Responsible Online Behaviour Policy 

¶ School Induction Manual 

¶ Student Wellbeing 

¶ Visitors to School 

¶ Working With Children 

 

 

EVALUATION  
Evaluation of this policy will be carried out by the Principal Team and School Council School as part of the 

Education and Policy Committeeôs cyclic review process in four years time, or beforehand if a significant 

issue arises. 

 

Prepared by:  Janet Evison and Adriana Dickinson 

 

Approval Date:  19th October 2016 

 

Review Date:          October 2020 

 

 

Signed:    

 

 

 

Janet Evison     Chris Parker 

   (Principal)     (School Council President) 
  



 

 
  



 
 

  



 

 

 

  



 
  


